
In the heat of 
the nIght Nev-
er has a man been 
in a more wrong 
place at a more 
wrong time.

Slap Shot Mr. 
Paul Newman.  
On skates. On ice.  
Covered in blood.

Iron Man He’s 
just a man doing 
his best with the 
superpowered  
robotic heart that  
the good Lord 
gave him.

JawS The shark 
was a giant mal-
functioning pup-
pet with fake teeth, 
and it still scared 
the ever-loving shit 
out of you.

Save the tIger 
The nominees for 
Best Actor, 1973: 
Brando, Nicholson, 
Redford, Pacino, 
Lemmon. And the 
Oscar goes to: Jack 
Lemmon.

12 angry Men 
All that is terrify-
ing and wonderful 
about the phrase 
“a jury of your 
peers.”

faSt tIMeS at 
rIdgeMont 
hIgh The Tao of 
Spicoli.

ChInatown 
Best-written, best-
cast, best-acted,  
most confusing, 
beautiful, sad,  
funny, tragic mov-
ie about the city 
most evocative of 
the American myth 
of itself. 

the godfather 
Best-written, best-
acted, most beau-
tiful film about the  
immigrant experi-
ence ever contem-
plated. It invent-
ed most modern 
clichés.

fItzCarraldo 
Because we’ve all 
had to carry a ship 
over a mountain 
once in our lives. 

*In no particular order.

ghoStbuSterS 
Man at elevator: 
What are you sup-
posed to be, some 
kind of a cosmo-
naut? Dr. Venkman: 
No, we’re extermi-
nators. Somebody 
saw a cockroach up 
on twelve. 

glory If only for 
the final scene, 
which turns Mat-
thew Broder-
ick—Matthew 
Broderick!—into 
not just a man but 
a hero.

wall Street  
Father-son issues, 
Hal Holbrook as  
the blind seer, and 
one of the great 
blowjob scenes  
this side of porn.

runaway traIn 
Existential action 
flicks are tough 
tricks to pull. Turns 
out the secret is 
two escaped cons 
and a girl on a run-
away train in Alas-
ka, chased by an 
evil warden in a  
helicopter. Easy. 

roSeMary’S  
baby This is when 
you learn that there 
are bad people in 
the world.

north by 
north weSt The 
first Bond movie.

lone Star For the 
killer blues-and-Teja-
no soundtrack. For 
the shot panning 
across a bar and 
across a generation. 
And for Matthew 
McConaughey, who 
acted. Well.

the good, the 
bad and the ugly  
Clint Eastwood 
throws on a poncho 
and is forged into an 
American icon on 
the Spanish plains. 
His theme music: 
the dark, jangling 
whistle of Ennio 
Morricone’s score.

the Conver
SatIon Sometimes 
it’s good to  
be paranoid.

the verdICt 
Watch the first 
scene, in which Paul 
Newman is silhou-
etted against a bar-
room window, play-
ing pinball: The man 
is acting with his 
shoulders.

the warrIorS 
Bloodthirsty mimes, 
clown-faced base-
ballers, and bare-
chested men in 
leather vests—kind 
of makes you miss 
pre-Giuliani New 
York City.

alIen Sigourney 
Weaver in panties. 
You can’t see Ripley’s 
balls, but she has 
them.

Stalag 17 Because 
it inspired a sitcom. 
With Nazis.

the brIdge on 
the rIver KwaI 
When your enemy 
captures you and or-
ders you to help him, 
how hard do you try? 
And other questions 
about pride, honor, 
valor, and cowardice.

the MISfItS Two 
drunks and a blond 
walk into a Reno bar, 
get hammered, and 
embark on a scheme 
to wrangle mustangs. 
Starring Clark Gable 
(who would be dead 
before the film was 
released), Marilyn 
Monroe (who would 
die within two years), 
and Montgomery 
Clift (dead within six).

reServoIr dogS 
This movie had al-
ready been made a 
thousand times be-
fore Tarantino, and 
yet it was the first 
of its kind. Watch 
it again. You’ll still 
wince at all the  
same parts.

the MalteSe  
falCon Men ad-
here to a code of 
honor. Women invite 
you into their beds. 
You can’t always  
finesse the choice.

dr. no Because it 
taught a generation.

the thIn blue 
lIne While filming 
this documentary,  
Errol Morris found 
new evidence about 
a convicted killer  
serving a life sen-
tence. The movie got 
the guy out of jail. 
Gripping.

Johnny danger
ouSly “You farking 
sneaky bastidge!”

the frenCh  
ConneCtIon The 
porkpie hat is the 
greatest of all hats.

MIller’S CroSS
Ing Some people will 
argue this gangster 
twist isn’t even the 
best Coen-brothers 
movie, but those peo-
ple need to get hit in 
the face with a shov-
el, like the Dane got.

the great  
eSCape This mov-
ie created the 1960s. 
Why? Because it’s 
not about the Nazis; 
it’s about the Man. 

dawn of the 
dead You’ll never 
look at a shopping 
mall the same way 
again.

Shaun of the 
dead The best  
zombie movie  
ever made about 
friendship.

hate Three kids 
from the pro jects, 
falling into the ur-
ban abyss, scraping 
frantically at the air, 
trying not to hit the 
pavement.

fIrSt blood First 
half: a great chase. 
Second half: a thor-
ough revenge.

bottle roCKet  
A simple story about 
the need for careful 
planning. Happens to 
be Wes Anderson’s 
best movie. And  
Owen Wilson’s, too.

bad day at blaCK 
roCK A mean, dirty 
movie that punches  
post–World War II 
welcome-home-boys 
America squarely in 
the stomach.



SlIng blade A 
man’s instinct is  
to protect his  
boy, so that boy 
may one day be-
come a man. And 
sometimes that 
means using a knife 
with a very sharp 
blade—whatever 
you want to call it. 

gIant The histo-
ry of Texas in the 
twentieth centu-
ry, as seen through 
the anguished, lone-
some eyes of James 
Dean.

glengarry 
glen roSS Be-
cause no matter 
what line of work 
you’re in, first  
prize is a Cadillac,  
second prize is a 
set of steak knives, 
third prize is you’re 
fired.

SerpICo Because 
if it happened 
even a little bit like 
this . . . Jesus.

double IndeM
nIty Remember 
the first girl who 
made you want to 
ditch your friends? 
This is that girl 
times a million.

down by law 
Weirdest prison- 
escape movie ever. 

the SearCherS 
John Wayne as a 
new kind of hero:  
the despicable kind.

do the rIght 
thIng It’s about all 
the things nobody 
wants to have an 
opinion on.

gone baby gone 
A brutal kidnapping 
story wound so 
tight, you’ll be un-
raveling your feel-
ings about it for a 
long, long time.

the bIg Kahuna 
Variations on being 
a salesman.

M*a*S*h Because 
war has never been 
funnier. Because ev-
ery man wants to be 
Hawkeye. And be-
cause of the song.

Cool hand luKe 
You can’t keep a 
good man down.

the road war
rIor The best se-
quel of all time. It 
made nihilism fun. 
Plus: the coolest cars 
ever created for film.

patton It created 
three iconic mon-
sters: Patton, Rom-
mel, and George C. 
Scott. When he slaps 
a shell-shocked kid— 
twice—any man 
would think again 
before joining the 
army.

true roManCe  
A very funny movie 
in which most of the 
main characters are 
psychopaths.

run SIlent, run 
deep Vengeance 
and insurrection, on 
a submarine.

all QuIet on the 
weStern front 
Kids. Killing one an-
other for reasons 
they can’t under-
stand and don’t 
want to. 

platoon War.

CaddyShaCK The 
only country club 
we’d ever really 
want to belong to.

hud “Nobody gets 
out of life alive.”

blazIng  
SaddleS Black 
sheriff assigned to 
a town that doesn’t 
want him. Presented 
by Mel Brooks.

three KIngS A 
complicated end  
to an uncompli- 
cated war.

pathS of glory  
Every nuance of  
morality and hon-
or and authority and 
rebellion, packed 
into eighty-seven 
minutes.

on the water
front Terry Mal-
loy faces just about 
every monumental 
problem a man can 
face. All at once. ≥

(cont’d.)

tootSIe Because 
no movie about the 
impossibility of love 
has ever been as 
funny. And because 
of young Jessica 
Lange and young 
Geena Davis in their 
underwear.

broadCaSt 
newS Because  
dialogue has never  
been better since 
movies added 
sound.

the terMInator 
Enough said.

ShaKeS the 
Clown A review-
er called it the “Citi-
zen Kane of alcohol-
ic clown movies.” 
Faint praise. For ev-
ery man who ever 
hugged a toilet all 
night long.

dIrty harry 
Sometimes a man 
has gotta forget the 
rules and hunt the 
bastard down him-
self, even if it’s only  
a metaphor for his 
next sales call.

Straw dogS 
Three words: 
Sam. Peckinpah. 
Revenge.

ragIng bull 
Long, slow, excruci-
ating, heartbreaking  
self-destruction. 
With boxing. 

CItIzen Kane 
Long, slow, excruci-
ating, heartbreaking  
self-destruction. 
With newspapers.

the ShInIng  
Because Stanley  
Kubrick turned a  
kid riding a tricycle 
into one of the most 
sinister images in  
all of film.

fatal attraC
tIon Scariest mov-
ie ever made.

the InCredIbleS 
How to be a better 
man.

blade runner 
Daryl Hannah, scary 
and doll-like, before 
she became scary 
and doll-like.


